
Tena Koutou, e hoa ma. Ngā mihi kia koutou. 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and friends of the school.

I would like to start by welcoming the following new tamariki and families 
who have joined our St John Bosco School Community recently: 

Ruma Harakeke
Sarva Logesh and his parents Aishwarya and Logeshwaran
Hope Keegan and her parents Margot and Brien

Nau mai haere mai ki te kura o Hato Hoani Paukau - St John Bosco School. 
May God bless you on your educational journey with us. We will nurture and 
grow your children and enable them to be the best version of themselves 
everyday on their journey to reaching their full potential.

What a stunning day we enjoyed for our school Cross Country! The sunshine 
provided the perfect backdrop and it was inspiring to see the effort, 
determination, and spirit shown by all our tamariki. I was especially 
impressed by the number of children who ran the entire way, giving their 
very best regardless of where they placed. That kind of perseverance and grit 
is something to be proud of. A heartfelt thank you to Ms Lynskey for the 
weeks of training leading up to the event and for her wonderful organisation, 
which ensured that everything ran so smoothly today.

We are now counting down the days until our production The Toy Box, on the 
2nd and 3rd of September. The children have been exceptional in learning 
their lines, the singing is sounding sharp, and the dances are coming 
together beautifully. I’m sure many of you have been hearing some 
well-loved tunes at home in recent weeks, it’s all part of the excitement 
building for the big nights ahead!

Congratulations also to our interschool netball team, who have taken out this 
year’s competition. This is a fantastic achievement and a reflection of the 
teamwork, commitment, and talent within the group and to some great 
coaching from Lynsay Ireland and Mrs Ormond. 

If you haven’t already, please take a stroll through the tree line and visit our 
new “Sacred Space.” This special area has been made possible thanks to the 
generosity of our Community Fundraising Group, who continue to enhance 
our school for everyone. 

A reminder that this Monday 
is a Teacher Only Day. 

Finally, we hold in prayer 
all our students receiving
their First Holy Communion
this Sunday.
Ngā Mihi Aroha
Ryan Fleming
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Teacher Only Day
Monday 25 August

Production: The Toy Box
Tuesday 2 & Wednesday 3 

September

Photo Ordering - last day 
for free shipping

Sunday 7 September

BOT Elections - Voting 
Closes

Wednesday 10 September, 
4pm

Term 3
Monday 14 July - 

Friday 19 September

Term 4
Monday 6 October - 
Friday 12 December

Term 1 2026
TBC -

Thursday 2 April

Term 2 2026
Monday 20 April -

Friday 3 July

FOCUSED FOUNDATIONS AND FAITH FOR THE FUTURE
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Congratulations to the following students who received student of the week 
certificates at our school assembly on the 6th August

Puriri Harvey Snowden
Koromoko Thomas Cran
Kawakawa Angus Keighley Pearl Dombroski
Nīkau Elsie Rapley Cora Te Pau Konui-Whiting
Horoeka Nina Mussen Harry Devine
Kōwhai Holly James Deacon Harrison
Pōhutukawa Martha Michael Dass Amadea Stanway
Karaka Fletcher Downey Olive Smiley
Rimu Isla Bishop Iyla Walsh
Tōtara Ted Guthrie Millie Bridgeman
Kauri Ella Maclean Ari Smith

Congratulations to the following students who received student of the week 
certificates at our school assembly on the 20th August

Puriri Ava Dioglois
Koromoko Ander Swartz
Kawakawa Theo Aston
Nīkau Scarlett Cotter Micah Jenkins
Horoeka Charlie Fraser-Leathem Lucia Dawick
Kōwhai Adalyin Perham-Bird Macy Coward
Pōhutukawa Archie Severinson Lincoln Stevens
Karaka Tessa Charteris Finn Lynskey-Maclean
Rimu Ashton O’Keeffe Darci Dumbell
Tōtara Ella Cantlon Maia Haenga
Kauri Isabella Allen Ryan Coombe



School Production - Tickets are on Sale!
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Cross Country Results 2025
5 year old girls

7 year old boys7 year old girls6 year old boys

6 year old girls5 year old boys

1st Archer Severinsen
2nd Jesse Theys
3rd Theo Diachok

1st Lainie Johnson
2nd Everly Snowden
3rd Stella Diachok

1st Taika Croswell
2nd Jude Downey
3rd Raphaël Paoli

1st Isla Brown
2nd Delilah Hutchinson

3rd Lucia Dawick

1st Noah Murfitt
2nd Harvey Snowden

3rd Thomas Cran

1st Harper Lepper
2nd Grace Jenkins

3rd Goldie McFadyen
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Cross Country Results 2025
9 year old girls8 year old boys8 year old girls

10 year old boys

1st Jeremy Johnson
2nd Liam Fyfe

3rd Fletcher Downey

9 year old boys

1st Jessica Ireland
2nd Sienna Dawick
3rd Freya Padman

1st Ryan Coombe
2nd Theo Dawick

3rd Joshua Vercoe

1st Kaley Charteris
2nd Josephine Carr

3rd Isla Menzies

1st Moss James
2nd Blake James

3rd Ashton O’Keeffe

1st Miller Ormond
2nd Ellie Bellringer

3rd Rosa Carr

10 year old girls
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Cross Country Results 2025

11 year old boys11 year old girls

1st Luke Brien
2nd Cooper Simpson
3rd Mack Youngman

1st Amelia Ireland
2nd Sofia Buchboeck
3rd Shae Bellringer



C O - O P E R A T I O N
For we are partners working together for God..     

1 Corinthians 3:9
     

POPE LEO’S PRAYER INTENTION for August 2025 : For mutual coexistence:
Let us pray that societies where coexistence seems more difficult might not succumb to the 

temptation of confrontation for ethnic, political, religious or ideological reasons.

Coming up soon:   Social Justice Week     7th - 13th September
Social Justice Week 2025 invites students and schools to explore practical ways to build peace 
together - inspired by faith, action, and community.

“Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be call the children of God” Matthew 5:9

Special Character  
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Sacramental Programmes
This Sunday at OLHC and next Sunday at St Joseph’s  32 children from our 
school, 93 in total from our Parish, will receive the Sacrament of First 
Communion.  Please pray for them and their families as they make this next step 
in their Faith journey.

Feast of the Assumption of Mary
Thank you to all the whanau and friends who came to celebrate Mass with us 
on the Assumption of Mary Feast Day.  We were very fortunate to meet 
Father Bruce England, who led Mass for us. Father Bruce has recently retired 
and relocated to Bell Block. We look forward to having him help out in our 
Parish.  
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Important Feast Days
St Monica - 27 August

Saint Monica was the mother of Saint Augustine (who was a bit of 
a rogue in his early years) and is known for her strong faith and 
persistent prayers. She is a model for mothers, wives, and anyone 
facing difficult situations, as her life demonstrated the power of 
prayer and perseverance in overcoming challenges. She is also the 
patron saint of mothers, wives, and those seeking conversions.

St John the Baptist - 29 August

Patron Saint of baptism, bird dealers, converts, monastic life, motorways, printers, 
tailors, lambs, and prisoners. St. John the Baptist was sent by God to prepare for 
the coming of Jesus and as a result suffered rejection and martyrdom. John had 
many followers. John never allowed himself to be prideful or false. John the Baptist 
died giving his whole life to God.

Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE program in 
classrooms.    
We invite and encourage you to attend our weekday class Masses
where possible.  

We would love to see parents, grandparents and friends at our weekly children's mass. You do not need to 
be Catholic to attend. We have a play area for preschoolers and please don't worry about them making a 
noise. We would also love you to stay after each mass for a special morning tea and fellowship with our 
parishioners and other parents.

Week Date Classes Attending

Week 7 Wednesday 27 August Kauri & Tōtara

Week 8 Wednesday 3 September NO MASS - PRODUCTION

Week 9 Wednesday 10 September Nikau & Horoeka

Week 10 Wednesday 17 September Pohutukawa & Kōwhai 



Please click here for the latest Parish Newsletter   
 

Messages from the Parish
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Messages from the Diocese

Hope and Renewal Summit – Pray for Our Bishops

This week, we pray for our bishops—those called to shepherd the Church with wisdom, humility, and faith. 
Let us intercede for them, asking Mary, Mother of the Church, to accompany and protect them in their 
ministry.

Let us pray: Loving Father, strengthen our bishops with courage, wisdom, and compassion. May they lead 
with the heart of Christ—rooted in truth, guided by your Spirit, and filled with hope. Mother Mary, gentle 
guide and faithful disciple, wrap them in your mantle of love and intercede for their ministry. Holy Spirit, set 
their hearts on fire for mission and renew their joy in shepherding your people. Amen.

To learn more or support the Hope and Renewal Summit, visit hoperenewalsummit.com or email 
hoperenewal@pndiocese.org.nz 

Important Notice: Scam Texts Claiming to Be from Bishop John Adams

Dear Parishioners,
It has come to our attention that fraudulent text messages are being sent out, falsely claiming to be from 
Bishop John Adams and requesting the purchase of vouchers.
Please be assured that Bishop John would never request vouchers or financial assistance via text or email. 
These messages are a scam.
If you receive such a message:
· Do not respond.
· Do not purchase any vouchers.
· Report the message if possible, through your mobile provider or relevant authorities.
If you are ever in doubt about a communication claiming to be from the Bishop, please contact the Bishop’s 
office directly for clarification.
Thank you for your vigilance and care in helping protect our community.

Please click here for the latest Diocesan Newsletter   
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Board of Trustee Elections



Get involved with School Policy Reviews

Go to sjb.schooldocs.co.nz

Enter username ‘sjb’
password ‘21clinton’

Once you’re into the website click the blue register button and see what policies 
are under review

Current policies under review:

● Child Protection
● Abuse Recognition and Reporting
● Safety Checking

We welcome your feedback!
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Kelly Club



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS

https://cobbuilders.co.nz/

seatorsal@xtra.co.nz
 

027 742 4453

https://cobbuilders.co.nz/


